

1003 Bishop Street • Pauahi Tower • Suite 2630 • Honolulu, HI 96813

Phone: (808) 532-2244 • Fax: (808) 545-2025

June 13, 2008

Dee Jay Mailer Chairperson **Harry Saunders** Vice Chairman Affan Landon Treasurer

The Honorable Mazie Hirono House of Representatives 1229 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congresswoman Hirono:

Thank you for your leadership in introducing H.R. 3289, the Providing Resources Early for Kids (PRE-K) Act, to support states' efforts to assure quality prekindergarten programs for our young children. The Hawai'i Business Roundtable (the "Roundtable"), an association of the chief executives of the largest businesses in Hawaii, has been supporting quality education efforts for many years, as we believe an educated citizenry is critical to a healthy and vibrant community, society and economy.

CARL

The Roundtable understands that quality early learning experiences are critical to a child's success in school, and ultimately in college or work. As part of its work in education, the Roundtable has supported the Hawaii P-20 Initiative. Its "P-3 Initiative" centers on the goal of having all third grade children reading at grade level by 2014. Clearly, children must enter kindergarten with the necessary pre-literacy skills in order for this goal to be reached. And for children to have those pre-literacy skills, a quality early learning experience is essential.

Emphasizing early education makes good economic sense. The 2005 Economic Impact study sponsored by Good Beginnings Alliance demonstrated the critical role early education and care plays in our state's economy. The industry not only employs over 9,400 people and generates \$240 million yearly in people's income, it also allows over \$5 million income annually to be generated because parents can work due to their child's placement in early education and care. And most importantly, the children in quality programs enter school ready to learn and succeed.

Recently, the Hawaii State Legislature authorized the creation of an Early Learning Council, a critical first step in the developing a universal quality early learning system for Hawai'i. We supported this bill, which lays the groundwork for a state-funded early learning program. We see both the family and early learning programs as part of the picture in closing the achievement gap in education.

Steven C. Ai Clint Amoldus Robin C. Campaniano David Carey David C. Cole Nick S. Cutter John H. DeLong W. Allen Doane H. Mitchell D'Olier. Mark B. Dunkerley Douglas M. Fraser Mark F. Fukunaga Robert P. Hism Donald G. Horner **£4 Hubennette** Chason Ishii Jeffrey M. Kissel Faye Watanabe Kurren Constance Lau Janet A. Liang Warren K, Luke Stephen H. MacMillan Duncan MacNaughton T. Michael May David McClain Gwen Pacarro Alan Pflueger Mark S. Richards Kevin A. Roberts Timothy K. Schools Dustin M. Shindo Nate Smith Charles A. Sted Marc C. Tilker Arthur A. Ushijima Allen B. Uyeda Keith Vieira Roger J. Wali Jeffrey N. Watanabe

Lee P. Webber Sharon Weiner William J. Wilson Robert W. Wo, Jr.

HAWAII BUSINESS ROUNDTABLE June 13, 2008 Page 2

We also supported the recommendations of the Hawai'i Early Learning Task Force, which recommended not only the Early Learning Council, but the important steps that need to follow in order to have quality early education for all children. An essential element of these next steps involves federal investment and support for quality early education and access to quality early education programs.

H.R. 3289 is a major step and a forward looking commitment for our families with young children. It provides states like Hawai'i with the flexibility to invest in professional workforce development, quality early learning environments, and developmentally-appropriate state-funded preschool program facilities. Moreover, our children, our communities and our country, will benefit greatly from this visionary and holistic approach to expanded federal support for quality early education.

A strong system that provides access to quality early education for all children is part of a strong foundation that will anchor a bright future for our families and our country.

Thank you for your leadership and support for quality early education. Our young students will benefit from your good work, and we are hopeful that Congress will show their support for children and families by passing H.R. 3289.

Very truly yours.

Executive Director